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Issue Specific Hearing 1 Session 2 

On 30 year compensation strategy to complement the environmental master 

plan (44.59 in the transcript) 

The reason that 30 years was used was because this is what we would expect for a 

compensation strategy on our own land, based on the fact that we require commuted sums 

from developers for a 30 year maintenance period under S278 of the Highways Act and that 

compensation strategies for veteran tree removal often include ongoing woodland 

maintenance both inside and outside the red line of a development depending on the 

strategy requirements. 

However, the Woodland Management Planning Grant (WMP) is a one-off payment to create 

a 10 year Woodland Management Plan which is UK Forestry Standard (UKFS) compliant. 

Therefore a 10 year compensation strategy with tree and woodland management plans may 

be more appropriate, however again, we can only recommend this rather than enforce it for 

this scheme (as this does not affect county council owned land). 

To summarise, although Norfolk County Council would recommend a 30 year compensation 

strategy, if it is not considered reasonable, a compensation strategy in accordance with the 

NPPF (2021) Section 180c will be required to address the loss of veteran trees.  

 

 




